
MEMORANDUM
To: Planning Commission 

From: Ryan Harris, Staff Planner 

Date: November 4, 2021

RE: Ostler Subdivision Concept Review

The Ostler Subdivision is located at 421 South 100 West. The proposed subdivision is in the R-8 zone and 
consists of 5 lots on 1.35 acres. Lots within the R-8 zone are required to have a minimum size of 8,000 
square feet and a minimum lot width of 80 feet. The proposed lots range from 0.19 acres (8,407 square feet) 
to 0.30 acres (13,298 square feet), and the lot frontages range from 68.75 feet to 124.32 feet.  All lots except 
for lot 2 meet the requirements of the R-8 zone.

The frontage for lot 2 is under 80 feet and the applicant is proposing to use the infill reduction standards. 
The infill reduction standards can be found in Santaquin City Code (SCC) 10.32. The Planning Commission 
is the deciding body for infill reduction requests and the decision will be made during the preliminary review.
To be able to propose infill reduction standards, the subdivision shall meet one of the definitions of “Infill 
Development” found in SCC 10.32.010 and be in the core area of town. The proposed subdivision falls 
under Section B of SCC 10.32.010 and is in the core area of town. Three lots within a proposed subdivision 
can use the infill reduction (SCC 10.32.030) and the applicant is only requesting the reduction for one lot. 
The infill reduction standards allow for the lot area and frontage to be reduced by no more the 20% of the 
underlying zone. If the infill reduction is approved, the frontage for lot 2 can be reduced to 64 feet and the 
applicant is requesting a frontage of 68.75. The applicant is not requesting a reduction in lot size. 

This is a subdivision concept review, and this review is for the Planning Commission to give feedback to the 
developer. The review of the concept plan shall not constitute an approval or recommendation of any kind. 
After the concept review, the developer will need to submit preliminary plans. Preliminary plans will be 
reviewed by the Development Review Committee (DRC) and a recommendation will be forwarded to the 
Planning Commission. The Planning Commission will forward a recommendation to the City Council and 
will also make a decision on the infill reduction request. The City Council will be the land use authority for 
preliminary plans. 

After preliminary approval from the City Council, the DRC will need to approve the final plat before any lots 
will be recorded. The DRC may only approve a plat submittal after finding that the development standards of 
subdivision title, the zoning title, the laws of the State of Utah, and any other applicable ordinances, rules, and 
regulations have been or can be met prior to the recordation or construction beginning (Santaquin City Code 
11.20.060(B)).

Attachments:
1. Zoning and Location Map
2. Concept Plan

Zone: R-8
Size: 1.35 Acres
Lots: 5



Project Location

Attachment 1: Zoning and Location Map



S 89°20'05" E 164.14'

S
 0

°1
7'

37
" 

W
36

1.
83

'

S 89°48'24" W 166.50'

N
 0

°3
9'

55
" 

E
36

4.
32

'

GREA
T

  B
A

S IN   E NG INEER
IN

G
  INC

“ ”  

5 7 4 6  S o u t h  1 4 7 5  E a s t  O g d e n ,  U t a h  8 4 4 0 3
Main (801)394-4515   S.L.C (801)521-0222   Fax (801)392-7544
W W W . G R E A T B A S I N E N G I N E E R I N G . C O M

W:\21N752 OSTLER SANTAQUIN\DWG\21N752 AP.dwg, 10/25/2021 10:36:59, THarper, 1:1

Attachment 2: Concept Plan


